Town of Bremen
Conservation Commission Video Conference Call
July 2, 2025 5 pm

BCC Members Present: Ann Nesslage, chair, Susan Davis, Naomi Martin,
Walter Radloff

Selectman Liaison: Wendy Pieh

Visitors Present:

Coastal Rivers Liaison: Joan Ray

Minutes approved. June 2025

Town Meeting Report. No discussion of BCC budget requests at meeting.
Announcing new BCC member Eric Snyder.

Project Review

Invasives display at town office is getting positive reviews. The goal is to

educate and encourage homeowners to tackle invasives on their property.

Bob Barkalow continues his work on invasives on the Hilton O Connor trail
and will proceed as the budget allows.

Picnic tables have been purchased. Waiting for field to be mowed before
having them delivered.

Hilton O’Connor Trail.

June 26 Trail Work day successful. New bog bridges installed as planned.
More planned in future years.

Trail work also performed.

BCC Storage of Documents

Virginia Betts documents reviewed and will be stored in a room in town
office building. Thank you Melanie for your cooperation and finding us a file
cabinet.
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Coastal Rivers

Joan Ray displays map of the impressive expansion of trails in Bremen that
are owned/ conserved by CR. New land acquired is on or near Pemaquid
Lake and Mc Curdy pond and will eventually connect to the Hillside trail

and the abutting property on RTE 32.

Hay Property
1. Suggest getting advice on how to deal with significant erosion that
has created gullies. CR may advise and or suggest someone who

can

2. Identify and mark hazards aiong the land abutting the shoreline

Adjourned 5:55 pm

Respectfully submitted,
Susan Davis



